Morristown Planning Commission
Minutes
November 5, 2008

Morristown Planning Commission was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Dave Benefiel.  Members present included, Dave Benefiel, Bill White, Jack Brinson, Harry Justus, Lisa Smith and Planning Director Randy Reed.  Larry Tracy was absent.

Jack Brinson made a motion to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Lisa Smith, all in favor.

Old Business:

It was stated that the bowling alley demolition is completed.  Jack Brinson questioned the appearance, concrete floor was not removed.  Much discussion was done regarding if demolition includes concrete floor.  Jack B. recommended asking the Council for Josh West to remove concrete, haul out and backfill with dirt.  Bill W. will contact Josh to confirm if previous bid is still valid.

Dave B. stated that Charlie Bright did purchase a permit to demolish and remove the trailer in Watertower Mobile Home Park.  


New Business:

Jennifer Messer presented to Commission a Resolution by the Redevelopment Commission to Tiff site of Integrity Metals.  Motion of approval was made by Jack B., seconded by Dave B.  All in favor.

Mary from M.D. Wessler presented a proposal to provide assistance with a development standards document.  They would use general format of documents that the City of Shelbyville uses for development standards and incorporate/revise the documents to meet the needs of Morristown.  The goal of this project is to produce a single document that includes an application and plan review process; zoning requirements; planning and development considerations; and utility standards for water, sanitary and storm water.  Mary stated that cost to do this proposal would be around $10,000. It is anticipated completion would be in 4 months.  Hard copies and an electronic copy on CD are included.  Jack B. motioned to present proposal to Council, seconded by Lisa S.  All in favor.  First work group meeting was set for November 27, 2008 at 6PM.

Discussion was done about a brush pile behind the Kopper Kettle.  It was decided to contact Steve Davis, Fire Chief, about possible fire hazard.

It was stated that the Integrity Street is wrong.  It shows Integrity Metals as East Industrial Drive and the road is a north and south road.  This could be a problem for police, medical or fire personnel.  Much discussion was done.  Dave B. asked Brad Trittipo to check into with DeBaun.

Bill White made a motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Jack Brinson.  All in favor.


Meeting Adjourned.





ATTEST:



_____________________________				_____________________________
Dave Benefiel, President				Jack Brinson, Secretary
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